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	Minutes
	Date AUGUST 17, 2022
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Regular

	Secretary
	Emily Brown, Acting Secretary


	Welcome


	Paul Walsh, Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:03 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Tom Babcock, Jerry Bernardo, Dave Bourne, Emily Brown, Justin Day, Paul Douglass, Chuck Ewart, Pat Forbes, Cris Lapointe, John Mellor, Kyle Mellor, Ted Pendle, Wayne Scarrow, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Kevin Taylor, Tim Turner,  Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh
Regrets: Harry Chadwick, Kara Scott, Linda Lauzon, Amanda Madere, Matt Madere, Jeff Fogal, Ian Dunn, Kelly Lane


	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #220817-001

“That the Minutes from August 2, 2022 be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/J. Mellor)
Carried



	TREASURER’S REPORT

	No report


	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	Recipient

Expense

Amount

Emily Brown
Rec League goalie equipment and Facebook Ad
$1,481.24
· It has been challenging to find beginner/intermediate goalie equipment due to shortages in Ontario.
MOTION #220817-002
“That the bill be paid as presented.” (Pendle/L. Smith-Taylor)
Carried


	REGISTRAR REPORT

	· Registration closed on July 31, but individuals that register beyond that date have been added to the wait list that are cleared once per week.

· To date, 1048 players are registered with an additional 8 waitlisted.
· Facebook ads have been helpful in getting the word out to families. 
August 17 registration numbers:

Category

Currently Registered

Vacant Spots Remaining
U6 (2017-2018)

120
0 waitlisted
U7 (2016)

73
0 waitlisted
U8
87
1 waitlisted
U9 (2014-15)

71
0 waitlisted
U11 (2012-13)

183
0 waitlisted
U13 (2010-11)

199
0 waitlisted
U15 (2008-09)

175
0 waitlisted
U16 (2007)

61
0 waitlisted
U18 (2005-06)

71
6 waitlisted
U21 (2002-04)

8
1 waitlisted
TOTAL

1048
MOTION #220817-003
“That we add two additional teams to the U18-21 Rec Division.” (L. Smith-Taylor/Pendle)
Carried
· Registrar is requesting the Board approve 2 additional U18-21 teams to address the waitlist.  This would ensure that once tryouts are done, there is room on rec league teams to accept the players that didn’t make that team.

· It is anticipated that an additional 15-20 players will want to register.

· It was confirmed that there is available ice to accommodate two additional teams.  In addition, the jersey order was placed assuming 8 teams so there is no concerns for jerseys.

TRY OUTS:
· As of today, 284 players have registered for tryouts.
· No issue from the revenue from prep skates ($2500) or tryouts ($4,100).



	REP VICE CHAIR

	COACHING SKILLS SESSION:
· A coaching skills session was delivered last night by Scott Jones.

· This was open to rep and rec coaches and was well received.

· There may be another opportunity to run another session mid-season.

· There may also be a session run for coaches related to goalie skills, but this is to be determined.

REP COUNCIL MEETING:

· Rep Vice Chair is currently attending the Rep Council Meeting.

· A motion will be tabled at that meeting (brought forward by GLHA) to treat B/BB the same way A/AA is treated.

· This would open the number of teams’ kids play for the first half of the season.  The second half of the season would be seeded, in order to have teams play with similarly skilled teams.


	ICE DIRECTOR

	· All the Rep practices and games are on the website. Starting to schedule seeded games.

· All teams have provided their tournament dates to the Ice Director.

· Some Rec practices are on the website. After seeding is done, Rec Ice will continue to be added.  
· U8, U9 tryouts are posted on the website.

· Need to add U18 tryouts after dates of Junior team try outs are known.
· As Seeded and MD games are posted, there may be some juggling of slots to ensure there is no dead ice.  On rare occasion, SHA needs to shift ice bookings to address conflicts or tournaments.

· Rec team names/colours to be provided by Ice Director by Rec Equipment Director.



	REC VICE-CHAIR

	· Benton DeGurse was one of the recipients of the OHF Scholarship this year through his participation with Sarnia Hockey  This was featured on the SHA website and Facebook page.
· Rec League Conveners will receive team numbers and lists once registration and payments are done.  Registrar will send a preliminary list out on September 2.  Once final payments are made, final lists will be created.

· Rep team names will be posted once tryouts have concluded and coaches have made their decisions.  Rec Conveners can then strike those names from their lists.

· Volunteer registration will go out through HCR in September and will cover off Rowan’s Law, Insurance etc.

· There was a question about how coaches will be secured for U15 and U18-21.  Registrar will pull an email list to help facilitate the search.


	REC LEAGUE SPONSORSHIP DIRECTOR

	· An update was provided on secured sponsorships for the 2022/23 Rec League season.
· U9 and below – Tim Horton’s

· U11 – McDonald’s

· U13 – Bayview Chrysler (full division)

· U15 – Sarnia Hyundai, Subaru of Sarnia, Scotia Bank

· U16 – Lakeshore Optimists (1 team), Desjardins Insurance (2 teams), and one team is still available for sponsorship if division reaches full registration numbers.

· Another sponsor could be secured for the Player of the Game pucks for U7 and U9 teams.


	REC LEAGUE REFEREE DIRECTOR

	· One final request was sent out for referees and time keepers to apply for the 2022/23 season.  This closes on September 1.

· The Referee Clinic is scheduled for mid-September.

· As a reminder, paid participants in Sarnia Hockey who are also a referee get their ref fees paid by SHA.


	NEW BUSINESS
	COACHING DEVELOPMENT LEVELS:
· The development levels of coaching were briefly discussed.

· The D1 clinic is being offered in London (in person) but the OWHA course is still online.

· Coaches need to be D1 certified to be rostered.

· If we need to offer D1, C1 and C2 courses in Sarnia, this will be organized.

· C1 and C2 would need to be done before December.

REP TEAM BUDGETS:

· U15A, U15B and U14B are the only teams that have submitted their team budgets to date.

· Rep Directors were asked to reach out to their coaches and managers requesting they submit their budgets to Paul Douglass as soon as possible.

· Budgets need to be submitted and approved prior to teams receiving any funds.  

· No due date is listed in the policy and should be addressed during the next policy update.

· The due date and process should also be added to the Coach’s Manual.

NEXT MEETING:  
· Next meeting is Tuesday, September 6, 2022 at 7:00 pm at Clearwater Arena.



	adjournment


	MOTION #220817-004
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Pendle/)
Carried


Paul Walsh                  





Emily Brown
Chair                      


             


Acting Secretary
